
1

From: CIS Ombudsman <CIS.ombudsman@messages.dhs.gov>
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 5:03 PM
To:
Subject: USCIS to Replace Sticker that Extends Validity of Green Cards

February 4, 2021 

USCIS to Replace Sticker that Extends Validity of Green Cards 

Dear Stakeholder, 

The Office of the Citizenship and Immigration Services 
Ombudsman (CIS Ombudsman) is sending this message 
to inform you that starting in January 2021, U.S. 
Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) said it 
began to implement the following actions impacting 
Permanent Resident Cards (“Green Cards”): 

 USCIS will replace the sticker that is currently
issued to lawful permanent residents (LPRs) to
extend the validity of their Form I-551, Permanent
Resident Card, with a revised Form I-797, Notice
of Action for Form I-90, Application to Replace
Permanent Resident Card;

 Applicants who file Form I-90 to replace an
expiring Green Card will receive the revised Form
I-797 receipt notice in the mail approximately 7-10
days after USCIS accepts their application; and
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 The revised Form I-797 receipt notice will be
printed on secure paper and will serve as evidence
of identity and employment authorization when
presented with an expired Green Card.

These actions ensure that LPRs with a recently expired 
Green Card will have documentation of identity, 
employment authorization, and authorization to return to 
the United States following temporary foreign travel.   

The revised Form I-797 receipt notice, together with an 
applicant’s Green Card, will serve as temporary evidence 
of lawful permanent resident status for 12 months from the 
expiration date on the face of the Green Card. 

Biometrics Appointments 

According to USCIS, Form I-90 applicants who have not 
been issued a notice for a biometrics appointment and are 
in possession of their expired Green Cards, will no longer 
have to visit an application support center to obtain 
temporary evidence of LPR status. Instead, USCIS states it 
will send applicants a revised Form I-797 receipt notice for 
Form I-90, as proof of the extension of their Green Cards. 
Please Note: Applicants who have already been 
scheduled for a biometrics appointment will not receive a 
revised notice and will be issued an extension sticker at 
their biometrics appointment. 

Background 

LPRs file Form I-90, Application to Replace Permanent 
Resident Card, when their Green Cards expire or are about 
to expire. As of January 2021, the revised Form I-797, 
Notice of Action issued by USCIS will serve as a receipt 
notice for the Form I-90. 

More Information 

For additional information specific to employment 
authorization, please see the USCIS I-9 Central webpage. 
For more information regarding replacing your Green Card, 
please see the USCIS Replace Your Green Card 
webpage. 

The CIS Ombudsman will continue to work on requests for 
case assistance regarding Green Card applicants and will 
share further updates on this topic as appropriate. 

For more information on our office, visit our website. 
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Update your subscriptions, modify your password or e‐mail address, or stop subscriptions at any time 
on your Subscriber Preferences Page. You will need to use your e‐mail address to log in. If you have 
questions or problems with the subscription service, please contact subscriberhelp.govdelivery.com. 

This service is provided to you at no charge by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security. 

Privacy Policy | GovDelivery is providing this information on behalf of U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security, and may not use the information for any other purposes. 
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